## SPECIAL BULLETIN#8 THE RICHLAND HOUSING DEPARTMENT JANUARY 28, 1944

IMPORTANT: : THERE WILL BE A POWER SHUT-DOWN SUNDAY MORNING:::

During the necessary power shut-down Sunday morning, January 30th, between the hours of 10:00 A.M. and Noon all residents of the Village are requested to follow the few simple instructions given below.

ON OR BEFORE 10:00 A.M. BE SURE THAT ...

1. All light switches are off.

2. All switches on range and other electric fixtures are off.

3. Switch on hot water tank is off or that hot water is not used during the shut-off period.

By complying with these simple instructions you will be doing your part in avoiding a sudden overload which may cause damage to transformers and an additional delay in getting electric service. Your cooperation will be appreciated.

BOY SCOUTS WILL COLLECT SCRAP PAPER.

The Boy Scout Troop of Richland has been given the responsibility for carrying on the Scrap Paper Drive in this district and all residents and facilities are requested to give them their fullest cooperation. The Scouts will pick up the paper every Saturday morning. This is a change from the original plan of having the pick-up made on Tuesday mornings. Please place all your scrap paper and magazines in carefully stacked bundles not over 12 inches in height and in such a manner that the papers will not be blown away. The papers and magazines should be on your front porch as early each Saturday morning as possible.

HORSEBACK RIDERS PLEASE OBSERVE!

it is requested that all horseback riders, while within the limits of the Village, confine their riding to the roads and refrain from tethering their horses to the porches of the homes so as to prevent destruction of lawns and sidewalks.

MODEL SAFETY HOUSE

The Model Safety House, 390-R, located at "L" and "D" streets is now open for inspection from noon until 9:00 P.M. each day. All visitors are welcome and all Village residents and prospective residents are urged to visit this home, Many helpful suggestions will be found available for making YOUR home a safer place in which to live. Attractive 1944 calendars will be given away.

U S O MEETINGS AT RICHLAND GRANGE HALL

On the first Wednesday of each month beginning February 2nd the USO will hold a meeting in the Grange Hall. The basement of the Hall will be used and the meeting will commence at 8:15 P.M. Refreshments will be served and with an anticipated attendance of about two hundred everyone should have an enjoyable time.

IMERGENCY CALLS

Please do not use the word "Emergency" when placing calls to the Patrol, Fire, First Aid or Safety Departments unless a real emergency exists. To do so causes unnocessary routing of telephone calls to all departments at the same time. Both emergency and routine calls go in thru the same number. Therefore, when asked by the operator if the call is an "Emergency" be sure that it is a real "Emergency" before saying "yes".

THE CASOLINE SERVICE STATION IS OPEN FOR BUSINESS "M" STREET NEAR THE MAIN HIGHWAY